
From: EPA_Grants_Info   
Sent: Monday, February 3, 2025 8:39 AM 
Subject: [External] Notice of Court's Order 
  
Dear Grant Recipient, 
  
Pursuant to the Court’s directive in New York et al. v. Trump, No. 25-cv-39-JJM-PAS (D.R.I.), ECF 
No. 50 (Jan. 31, 2025) all EPA assistance agreement recipients are receiving the attached Notice of 
the Court’s Order for awareness and information.  A copy of the Court’s Order is also attached for 
reference.  If you have any questions about the scope or effect of the Court’s Order, please contact 
your Grants Award Official. 
  
Thank you. 
  
Please do not reply to this message. This mailbox is not monitored. 
  
  
Phillip Schindel 
Acting Director 
US EPA Grants Management & Business Operations Division 
202-564-5293 
Schindel.Phillip@epa.gov 
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